
 

 

ADDITIONAL REPRESENTATIONS SHEET 
 

Date: 20 December 2022 
 
The following is a list of the additional representations received since the Planning Committee Agenda was 
published and includes background papers received up to and including the Monday before the meeting. 
A general indication of the content is given but it may be necessary to elaborate at the meeting. 
 
 

Agenda 
Item 
No. 

 

5a 21/01551/APP  

Land At Fiddington  

Officer Update 

At the time of writing the Committee report there were a number of outstanding 
matters that were in the process of being resolved. An update on these matters 
is set out as follows:  

Landscape (para 8.5.8): A conflict had been identified between the proposed 
planting plan and LEAP play area plan. The planting plan in the vicinity of the 
LEAP play area has since been updated and the Landscape Adviser confirms 
that this revision is acceptable, which resolves the matter.  

Flood Level Outline Conditions (para 8.9.4): The Environment Agency response 
was awaited on several conditions on the outline permission that the reserved 
matters details must accord with. The Environment Agency has checked both 
the layout and proposed finished floor levels of the proposed development in 
relation to the previously agreed Design Flood Level for the site and confirms 
that the layout (including attenuation features) is located outside the area of 
high flood risk as determined by the Design Flood Level of 14.27m AOD 
upstream of the new access bridge and 13.97m AOD downstream of the new 
access bridge, and that all finished floor levels are set at an appropriate level 
above the appropriate Design Flood Levels. On that basis the Environment 
Agency confirm no objection to the application. 

Foul Drainage (para 8.9.5): The Severn Trent Water response was awaited on 
the foul drainage strategy, which should accord with the drainage strategy 
approved through the outline consent. Severn Trent Water has responded with 
a request for additional information on the final proposed sewage outfall. 
Further information has been provided by the applicant and has been forwarded 
to Severn Trent Water for response. A further update will be provided at the 
Planning Committee meeting. 

5c 22/00223/FUL  

Field To The West Of Hucclecote Lane, Churchdown 

Officer Update 

Since writing the Committee report, a further four comments have been 
received in objection to the application and a one additional comment has 
been received support of the application.  These comments reiterate what 
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has been summarised within the comments section of the report.  

Furthermore, Environmental Health has updated comments to explain that, after 
review of the conditions, Officers are satisfied that they will not need to ask for 
any further information relating to noise, given the conditions; the Environmental 
Health Officer believes it may be too onerous to ask for further information 
given the timings, dog numbers and type of activities restricted.  

5d 22/00811/FUL  

Barclays Bank, 133 - 134 High Street, Tewkesbury 

Officer update 

The Committee report states that the property in question is sandwiched 
between a Grade II and a Grade II* listed building; however, both properties are 
in fact Grade II* listed buildings. This has no impact on the assessment of the 
proposal and the Officer recommendation. 

5e 22/00621/FUL  

Hillside Cottage , Stockwell Lane, Cleeve Hill 

Woodmancote Parish Council has commented on the latest revised plans 
stating that changes to the design to maintain the Cotswold vernacular and 
distinctiveness of this particular section of the Cotswold Escarpment are most 
welcome.  Nevertheless, the Parish Council still ask the Committee to refuse 
permission because: 

1. the overall scale of the development is excessive and 

2. the invasion of privacy needs to be considered in the context of 1)the steep 
gradient between Hillside Cottage and Edgehill; 2)the fact that this is a rural 
location; and 3) given the size of proposed development and its plot, is it really 
necessary to permit the second story over the orangery which looks straight into 
the bedroom of Edgehill. 

However, if the Committee decides to grant permission, the Parish Council 
would like to request the inclusion of the following 2 conditions:- 

1. A landscape plan to be submitted and approved by the Local Planning 
Authority that incorporates: 

a. natural screening between Edgehill and Hillside Cottage and maintenance 
thereof in perpetuity. 

b. Only permeable hardscaping to minimise any increase in surface water flood 
risk as advised under SPD 2018 

2. The garage is ancillary to the main dwelling and cannot be used as separate 
accommodation. 

Two further letters have been received from immediate neighbours. One is 
from the property to the immediate south which is attached in full below. The 
other is from another neighbouring occupant to the south commenting that: ''If 
the application is approved, would be reasonable/possible to include a 
'condition' stating at the applicants cost, a mature evergreen tree line must be 
planted on the [application site] boundary (approximately 5 metres) to retain 
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some degree of …. existing privacy (see attached photographs).  

Officer's comments:  

The suggested conditions are not considered to be reasonable. There is 
already landscaping in place between the neighbouring properties.  

Similarly, there is no indication that the garage / first floor above would be used 
for anything other than as ancillary to the house. Overall, whilst additional 
conditions are requested they are not considered to be necessary and they 
would not meet the tests on use of conditions.  

5f 22/01020/FUL  

26 Vine Way, Tewkesbury 

Officer Update 

It has been noted that the proposed block plan that has been submitted is at the 
incorrect scale. A new plan has been requested, therefore, the Officer 
recommendation has been changed to DELEGATED PERMIT rather than 
permit to allow for the submission of the new plan. 
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Item 5e – 22/00621/FUL - Hillside Cottage, Stockwell Lane, Cleeve Hill 
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Photographs 

 

 


